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Communications 

Travellers to Pangnirtung on or after December 3 
advised to get tested for COVID-19 

December 24, 2021 
Pangnirtung, Nunavut                    

Nunavut’s Chief Public Health Officer is advising anyone who travelled to Pangnirtung 

on or after December 3 to get tested for COVID-19. 

If you travelled to Pangnirtung on or after December 3, please contact the COVID-19 

hotline at 1-888-975-8601 to schedule testing. 

Anyone who develops COVID-19 symptoms – runny nose, sore throat, cough, fever or 

difficulty breathing - is advised to call the COVID hotline between 10 a.m. and 6 p.m. 

EDT or notify their community health centre right away by telephone. 

Please do not go to the health centre in person.  

COVID-19 vaccines are available to all Nunavummiut aged 5 and older, and boosters 

are available for those 12 years and up. Contact your health centre to make an 

appointment. 

For all the latest information on COVID-19 in Nunavut, go to: https://www.gov.nu.ca/ 
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